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Today’s NDP moves forward with East Side protection

http://www.mb.ndp.ca/index.php?q=newsArticle&articlePageID=105
May 11, 2007, Poplar River First Nation—Today’s NDP will move forward to protect the East Side of Lake Winnipeg by introducing a new legislative tool for protecting designated areas and implementing land use plans, Premier Gary Doer announced today.

The proposed legislation will create a new protected areas designation, which would allow East Side First Nations to create and implement their land-use plans and ensure the area is protected in a way that is consistent with the establishment of a UNESCO World Heritage Site on the East Side of Lake Winnipeg.

“Our current legislation does not fit the needs of First Nations communities who are eager to move forward with land-use plans that balance the protection of the area’s sensitive environment with other development needs,” the premier said.

The new legislation will be drafted in consultation with First Nations and will encourage communities like Poplar River First Nation to implement their land-use plan and continue working toward the creation of a UNESCO world heritage site, while permanently protecting Poplar-Nanowin Rivers Park Reserve. The new designation would elevate the protection status of the reserve, a 770,000-hectare boreal forest larger than Prince Edward Island.

The forest recently gained international recognition when community activist Sophia Rabliauskas was awarded the $125,000 Goldman Environmental Prize for her work on the reserve. The Goldman is considered the most prestigious international environmental award, presented to one person from each continent each year in recognition of grassroots work.

“This unique legislation will allow leaders like Sophia to continue their work to protect and sustainably manage Poplar River’s forests, wildlife and other natural resources,” Doer said. “The boreal forest plays a vital role in reducing the impact of climate change and is home to wolves, bears and some of the world’s largest remaining herds of woodland caribou. We are pleased to support the work of Poplar River and help it to continue.”

“We have a responsibility to care for the land that sustains our life. Our Elders have always believed that how we treat our land today will affect the health of the planet and the lives of many generations to come. It is critical that we fulfill that responsibility,” said Rabliauskas.

Poplar River became the first East Side First Nation to complete their land-use plan in 2004. In consultation with the NDP, interim-protection status was extended for Poplar-Nanowin Rivers Park Reserve in 2004.
